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BACKGROUND: 
 
The General Plan Initiation Proceeding (GPIP) process has served the purpose of giving the applicant a 
sense of the level of support based on minimal information for the requested general plan amendment 
application without granting an approval or biasing the ultimate land use decision; however, the process 
for the GPIP has become convoluted and very costly for applicants as well as time consuming for staff.   
 
During workshops the Planning Commission reviewed the process and developed specific 
recommendations for streamlining for the purpose of effectiveness and efficiency in the process.   The 
need to make changes to streamline the process has been evidenced in the many inconsistencies 
and time delays in the process which have resulted in frustrations and a less than customer friendly 
process.  For this reason it is also necessary to initiate an ordinance amendment to Ordinance 348 to 
effectuate the needed changes.   In order to provide relief from the fees and the loss of time, it is 
imperative that the amendment be brought back for Board action within 90 days.   

 
 
Impact on Citizens and Businesses 
Cost savings to an applicant of a general plan amendment. 
 
Additional Fiscal Information 
Estimated cost for processing ordinance amendment $5,000. 

 
ATTACHMENTS 
Riverside County Planning Commission Letter dated May 15, 2014. 
 
Contract History and Price Reasonableness 
 
n/a 
 
 






